

RURAL AFFAIRS: EAST DEVON POLICING NEWSLETTER



Devon and Cornwall Alert

Is a **free** two-way community messaging system that helps us to connect with our communities. It tells you what is happening in your area and allows you to respond directly with any information. Messages can be sent either through recorded voice message, email or text message. You can register at **alerts.dc.police.uk**

You can choose what information you receive, e.g. crime, anti-social behaviour, witness appeals, missing person appeals, community events, local good news.

You can also choose when, how and who from:

- Specify what time of day messages will arrive
- By email, text or telephone
- Police, Action Fraud, Crimestoppers, Neighbourhood Watch
- It is **free**: there is no cost, contract or obligation
- Covers Devon, Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly

D&C Alert plays a significant role in our rural crime prevention activity. We utilise the platform to circulate key prevention messages and crime appeals. Messages will be tailored to your specific business location and interests, so you can ensure the information you receive is always relevant.





Facebook: Rural East Devon Police



Twitter: @EastDevonPolice @DCPoliceRural_D



YouTube: DCPolice

The Farm Community Network: 0300 0111 999

R.A.B.I.: 0808 2819 490



RESPECT EVERYONE
PROTECT THE ENVIRONMENT
ENJOY THE OUTDOORS
FOLLOW ADVICE AND LOCAL SIGNS

for further information please visit **gov.uk/countrysidecode**

CRIME STATS: (October 2022: the latest month data is available for)

HONITON TOWN:

Violence & sexual offences: 26

Anti-social behaviour: 9

Vehicle crime: 7

Criminal damage & arson: 6

Public order: 5

Shoplifting: 3

Drugs: 1

Other theft: 1

Theft from the person: 1

TOTAL: 59

HONITON RURAL:

Violence & sexual offences: 4

Anti-social behaviour: 2

Other theft: 1

Public order: 1

Other crime: 1

TOTAL: 9

Want to know more about what is happening in your area? Please visit **police.uk** for more.

If you would like a visit, advice or leaflet regarding farm security or to discuss other rural crime issues, please contact PCSO 30017 Darren ENGLAND via email: 30017@dc.police.uk

January Newsletter Notice

Dear Residents,

I'd firstly like to thank you for your time in reading these monthly newsletters. I hope that you are finding them helpful and informative. Unfortunately there will be a pause on the January issue due to external commitments, but please be assured that the February issue is going ahead as planned, with some exciting new information to be included!

You can expect:

- An outline of the updated Policing Priorities for 2023
- An outline of the Rural Focus Calendar for 2023
- A new feature of a monthly focus on local engagement
- Continued monthly topic focus
- Some exciting news...

Thank you for your patience and understanding. Please be advised that the Police are still contactable as normal: please see the Honiton Town, Seaton, Sidmouth, or Axminster Neighbourhood Policing Newsletters for further information.

Wishing you all a happy and healthy start to the New Year,

Yours Sincerely,

Megan Seymour 62154, Local Policing Support Volunteer: Honiton Neighbourhood Team

